
January 3, 1995. The Culbertson Town Council met in regular session with the 
following present: Gene Dillman, Bernie W. Finnicum, Gordon Oelkers, Greg 
Staudinger, James Baldwin, Greg Hennessy, Steve Moore, Lynn Labatte and 
Raedelle Aspenlieder. Guest: Carol Ritter. 

The December 5, 1994 minutes were approved. 
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USDA Office Consolidation. Carol Ritter, Acting Supervisor of Farm Service Agency 
(FSA, formerly ASCS/FCIC) explained the questionnaire/survey will be sent to 
active producers (operators & owners) of FSA, NRCS (Natural Resources Conservation 
Service, formerly SGS) and borrows of RECDS (Rural Economic and Community 
Development Service, formerly FmHA/REA). In Roosevelt County there are 
approximately 1200 active producers serviced by FSA. 
The Montana Agricultural Statistics Service will be conducting the survey. 
According to Ritter, the surveys will be a democratic vote. The surveys will 
go out approximately January 20, 1995 and be due back on January 30, 1995. 
Possibly in mid-February the results of the survey will be available. 
Special attention needs to be paid, as this survey will come from the Montana 
Agricultural Statistics Service and the time limit given to return the survey. 

Garbage. Lynn reported everything is okay where the garbage is concerned. 

Montana Dept. of Transportation. The Montana Dept. of Transportation sent plans 
to install a valley gutter on main on U.S. Highway 16 through town. Greg Staudinger 
made a motion to sign the Memorandum of Understanding, Construction Agreement 
and the set of plans referencing the valley gutter. Gordon Oelkers seconded 
the motion. All voted in favor of the motion. MOTION CARRIED. 

Coach. Since the close of Chile Peppers and the Coach not preparing food 
anymore, the amount of garbage generated is less. Therefore, the council agreed to 
drop the garbage charge by 1 unit. 

There was discussion about having a form for disposal of tires. This form will 
be worked up. There was discussion in regard to Ordinance No. 183. The consensus 
of the council was the fee for tire disposal is a seperate charge from the landfill 
fee of $25.00 a truck load or $10.00/pick-up load. 

GJV's. General journal vouchers #120 & 121 were approved and signed. 

Health Insurance. Steve's health insurance premium for family coverage is 
$265.00/month. In order that he will net $265.00 the gross payroll for health 
insurance benefit would have to be $359.00. The health insurance benefit will 
not change the hourly pay rate or the overtime pay rate, it is a seperate benefit. 
Greg Staudinger made a motion to give Steve and Raedelle $359.00/month for 
health insurance benefit effective Feb. 1, 1995. Bernie W. Finnicum seconded 
the motion. All voted in favor of the motion. MOTION CARRIED. 













































































December 5, 1995 cont. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
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